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FY19 HMEP
• Years 1, 2 and 3 in progress

• Upcoming biannual report due to PHMSA; Subrecipients must 
submit reports by November 15

• Financial Update as of November 2, 2021

• Year 3 award received PHMSA
• Federal funds: overall 3-year grant $865,620
• Subrecipient agreements/amendments in process

• Period of Performance end date: 9/30/2022
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Allocated $   865,620

Expended $   405,293

Balance $   460,327
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Looking forward to FY22 HMEP
• Items to discuss

• Percentage breakout between recipient/subrecipients; 
current percentages:

• State M&A: 9% (up to an allowable 20%)
• HazMat Workshop: 6%
• LEPC/Tribal Conference: 6%
• WSP-FPB: 70%
• LEPCs/Tribes: 9%

• Tentative Timeline
• March 2022: Grant announced and NOFO released

• Competitive applications open to LEPCs/TEPCs
• May 2022: Application due to PHMSA
• September 2022: Award received for new 3-year Period of 

Performance
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QUESTIONS?
Please contact:

Zoie Choate
HMEP Program Manager
zoie.choate@mil.wa.gov
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